

## **HOLLOWSHORE CRUISING CLUB**

20/11/2015

## Pat's last sail

Dear members,

Members were saddened to hear of the death of Pat Rigden, a long-standing member, and this photo of his last sail has been sent to us by Jack Woodford. He writes:

'This picture may be of interest to members. It is of my Yacht EMRA, when we went out to meet Beryl and Mark Sanders on their return from their round-UK sailing tour.

I am at the wheel, Pat Rigden is forward of me with a camera, and Don and Pete are in the stern. A nice picture, and a happy one, as it would have been Pat's last sail, on a calm, and flat Autumn Sea...'

Mike Riches, Secretary

